Minutes October 2008 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors
Date:


October 8, 2008
Time:


9:30 AM

Place:


JFK Fitness Center
Attendees:

Erika Alperin

Bob Broadhurst 

John Burt 
Austine Frawley

Allen Jokinen
Steve Mills

Deborah Osborne

Stephen Phillips

Bruce Cohen

Absent:

none




Treasurer’s Report.  Steve Mills briefly described the Center’s fiscal status.  He will have a final written report prepared for the next meeting.  Overall, the Center seems to be doing well financially.  It seems likely we will end the year in the black.  The final figure is not yet known.
Deborah Osborne will be assisting Steve with the considerable duties of the Treasurer.

Elections:  Elections will be due soon.  Allen Jokinen will update and assemble the usual notices and other related documents.
Insurance.  Our current policy runs through 3/2009.  The insurance sub-committee (Erika Alperin, John Burt, Austine Frawley, Steve Phillips) continues their work of contacting various insurance agencies looking for the best options and best value.

Personal Training:  The Board discussed and agreed to Bethany and Michelle providing personal training to individual members for a fee.  The Center would receive 10% of the fee charged.

Membership:  Applications are coming in very well.  As everyone knows, this year, we are using electronic fobs (with a $10 additional charge) rather than key cards.  The old, prior memberships are scheduled to be turned off 10/10/09.

Shredding:  There is quite a bit of obsolete material to be shredded.  Several Board members agreed to shred the material with their agency shredders.

Defibrillator:  Effective 1/2009, the Commonwealth of Massachusetts will require fitness centers, such as ours, to have an AED (automatic external defibrillator).  Bruce Cohen has obtained a few quotes in the $1,700 to $2,000 range.  He has also applied through a state program for a free defibrillator but it does not seem likely we will be successful.
The Center staff will be trained on the use of the device.  The staff will also be trained on general emergency procedures.

New Carpet and Painting:  GSA has been asked if they could new carpet and fresh paint for the Center.  We expect to be advised by 11/2008 of their decision.

EPA Access to JFK Building:  Effective 10/15/08, GSA will put into place new security measures for the JFK Building.  In order to enter the building through any one of the employee entrances, an employee must have a suitable GSA card which can be read by a card reader.  EPA employees do not have such a card and would have to use the public entrance.  This could result in a significant delay in entering the building.  As a result, EPA employees may be discouraged from renewing their membership.  GSA has been approached regarding an accommodation for EPA employees.
Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be 11/19/2009 at 9:00 AM.  This is a half hour earlier than usual.

Respectfully submitted,

Allen Jokinen
Meeting Agenda for October 8 – 9:30 AM

· Treasurer’s year end report

· Membership report 

· Unfinished Business

· Floor & Paint

· Defibrillator 

· New Business

· Equipment Needs

· Sharing of Treasurer duties

· Elections

· Hoffman Insurance

· Announcements

· Next board meeting – November 19th, 2008 – 9:30 AM

